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IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 18 JULY 2019
London

Present:

Lord Ribeiro


Chair

Dr Stephen D’Souza

Ms Diane Davies

Ms Mary Elford

Mr Simon Morritt

Dr Zoe Penn 
Ms Linn Phipps 
Mr Mark Taylor

Ms Helen Thomson

Dr Miles Wagstaff

Mr John Wilderspin
Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel

Ms Natalie Andrews
Apologies: 

Dr Shera Chok 
Prof Tony Schapira

Dr Suzanne Shale

1
Introduction

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting.
2
Declarations of interest

2.1
None.
3

Minutes of last meeting 
3.1
The minutes of the meeting on 16 May 2019 were agreed. 

4
Matters arising 
4.1
None. 
5

Chairman’s update 
5.1
Members had been advised that Prof. Sir Norman Williams had been appointed as the new Chairman of the IRP for four years with effect from 1 October 2019. Sir Norman was previously a colorectal surgeon, professor of surgery at the Royal London Hospital and a past president of the Royal College of Surgeons. Members welcomed his appointment recognizing that he would bring vast experience and knowledge to the role of Panel Chairman. 
5.2
The Panel’s advice on Teesside respite care services had been accepted in full by the Secretary of State and published on 17 July 2019. Advice available at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/irp-teesside-advice. Following completion of work on referrals from Essex and Shropshire, commissions for advice had been received on referrals relating to the Dorset Clinical Services Review and proposals for acute stroke services in Kent and Medway. The timing of submission of advice would take into account members’ workload, the holiday period and other commitments.
6
Commissions for advice from Secretary of state 
6.1
Advice had been commissioned on referrals from the Thurrock Health & Wellbeing Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Southend-on-Sea People Scrutiny Committee about the Mid and South Essex Sustainability and Transformation Partnership. The referrals concerned the transfer of services from Orsett Hospital in Thurrock to integrated medical centres in Thurrock and neighbouring areas and the location of a specialist unit providing intensive support for stroke sufferers across Essex. 
6.2
A Panel sub-group had been formed to consider the issues and prepare advice which had been submitted to the Secretary of State on 17 July 2019. Members discussed key points and confirmed that they were in agreement with the sub-group’s advice. The Secretary of State’s decision was awaited. [Secretariat note: advice was accepted in full and is available at:

 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/irp-mid-and-south-essex-advice]
6.3
Advice had been commissioned on a referral by Telford & Wrekin Council about the Future Fit: Shaping Health Care Together proposals for acute services provided from the Royal Shrewsbury Hospital and the Princess Royal Hospital in Telford. A Panel sub-group had reported back to the May Panel meeting when it had been agreed that interim advice should be submitted taking up the Secretary of State’s offer of additional time to test further the evidence before submitting final advice. 
6.4
Sub-group members had subsequently visited the two acute sites and spoken to interested parties from the NHS, local government and representatives of patient and residents. Lines of enquiry had been developed to test whether there was any credible alternative to the single emergency centre and planned centre model and, were the model to proceed, how the whole health system would function to meet the needs of the population and how it could mitigate the negative effects of centralising some services. Members discussed various aspects of the proposals including parallel proposals for community services, workforce issues, local geography, condition of NHS estate and strong clinical buy-in for the proposals alongside continuing public concern in some locations. Challenges around timescale, finance and logistics were recognised but Members accepted that the proposal represented an essential part of a broader programme. It was agreed that the proposal to establish a single emergency centre at Royal Shrewsbury Hospital, with a full range of complementary services at Princess Royal Hospital, Telford was in in the interests of health services in Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin and should proceed without further delay. Advice was due to be submitted on 31 July 2019.
7

Any other business
7.1
None. 
8 
Date of next meeting
8.1
Next meeting on Thursday 19 September 2019 which would be the Chairman’s final meeting. 
3

